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CITY OF ROCK HILL 
827 N. Rock Hill Rd.  Rock Hill, MO 63119  (314)968-1410  Fax (314)968-4843 

 

 
City of Rock Hill 

Minutes for the Board of Aldermen meeting, 
Tuesday, 

December 4, 2018 
7:00 p.m. 

 
1. Mayor Mahan called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led everyone in 

the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

2. The Mayor called the roll and the following members of the Aldermanic 
Board were in attendance:  Mr. James Killion, Mr. Ed Johnson, Ms. Mary 
Wofford, and Ms. Jackie Rappold.  Ms.  Sabrina Westfall and Mr. Robert 
Weider were absent. 
 

3. Citizens to Address the Board: none 
 

4. Announcements, Presentations, Proclamations, Communications & 
Invitations:  Linda Jones from Waste Connection gave a presentation about 
recycling. 

 
5. Minutes of Previous Meeting – November 20, 2018: Alderman Wofford 

moved and Alderman Killion seconded a motion to approve the minutes for 
the November 20, 2018 meeting.  The motion was approved unanimously by 
voice vote. 
 

6. Treasurer’s Report:  Mayor Mahan reported: 
 

Mayor Mahan asked if there were any questions regarding the 
warrant.  Hearing no questions, Mayor Mahan requested that the 
Board approve the warrant. 
 
Alderman Johnson moved and Alderman Killion seconded a motion 
to approve the warrant. 
 
The warrant was approved unanimously by voice vote. 

 
7. Community Development Commission Report:  Alderman Ed Johnson 
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reported.  The Commission met last week and discussed Fall Festival and 
started planning the staff luncheon. 
 

8. Bills and Resolutions:  Pursuant to RSMo. 79.130, all bills and resolutions 
will be read by “title” only.  Copies will be available to the General Public at 
City Hall during regular office hours. 
 
ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED FOR FIRST READING:   
a) Bill No. 1960:  AN ORDINANCE REPEALING CHAPTER 220 OF 

THE ROCK HILL MUNICIPAL CODE AND ENACTING IN LIEU 
THEREOF A NEW CHAPTER 220 RELATING TO NUISANCES. 
 
City Attorney Paul Martin read Bill No. 1960 for the first time by “title” 
only. 
 
City Administrator Jennifer Yackley explained Bill No. 1960. 

 
ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED FOR SECOND READING: none 

  
9. Departmental Reports: 

a) Police Department: Chief Don Wickenhauser reported.  The department 
has hired Kyle Belcher as a new patrolman.  The 2 car cameras have been 
ordered.  The department has received a grant to cover 50% of their 
bullet proof vests.  Sgt. Bryan Eckles and Patrolman Stephanie Shrum 
were presented awards for service. 
 

b) Fire Department: Chief Kevin Halloran reported.  The crews are 
continuing their EMS training and recently participated in Dream 
Factory. 

 
10.  New and Old Business – Mayor and Board of Alderman: City 

Administrator Jennifer Yackley gave an update on the research regarding a 
fence behind the municipal facilities.  The Board of Aldermen discussed the 
trees and the proposed fence behind the municipal facilities. 

 
11.  City Attorney’s Report: City Attorney Paul Martin requested a closed 

session. 
 

12.  City Administrator’s Report:  City Administrator Jennifer Yackley 
reminded the Board about the employee luncheon on Friday, December 14th. 
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13. Mayor’s Report: no report. 

 
14. Citizens to Address the Board: none 

 
15.  Closed Session:  Alderman Killion moved and Alderman Johnson seconded 

a motion to hold a closed meeting with closed record and closed voting, 
pursuant to Subsection of Section 610.021, RSMo, 2004, in order to discuss 
 
The members of the Aldermanic Board voting in favor of the motion were:  
Rappold, Wofford, Johnson, and Killion.  The members of the Aldermanic 
Board voting against the motion were:  none.  The motion carries with a vote 
of 4-0. 

 
16.  Adjournment: The Mayor adjourned the meeting at 7:30. 

 
 

_________________________ 
Mayor Edward Mahan 
 

  Attested to: 
 
   _______________________ 
   Amy Perrin, City Clerk 


